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CALL TO ORDER 

The joint meeting of the WVSU and the WVSCTC faculty senates was called to order by WVSU faculty senate chair, Jerry Levine at 9:05 am.

POSTPONEMENT OF READING OF THE MINUTES AND APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA

ELECTION OF BOG REPRESENTATIVE 

The floor was opened for nominations. Dr Chuck Smith and Dr Sue Forsbrey   were nominated. It was moved and seconded that the nominations be closed. The motion carried. Each candidate allowed time to address the faculty. The voting held by written ballot. The votes were counted while meeting continued. The final count was: Smith 52 and Forsbrey 19.

PRESENTATION OF CHECK TO THE FACULTY SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

A check in the amount of $25, 393 was presented to Dr. James Rowley, president of the WVSU Foundation, by Dr. Charles Ledbetter and the scholarship committee. This marks the full endowment of the Faculty Scholarship fund. Appreciation was expressed to Dr. Ledbetter for his diligent work to raise the money. 

READING OF THE MINUTES 

It was moved and seconded that the minutes from the General Faculty meeting on January 9, 2007 be approved as written. The motion carried 

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA 

It was moved and seconded to approve the agenda as amended. The motion carried.   The following were added to the agenda: 1) election of two at-large representatives to the Program Review Committee, 2) discussion of student evaluations, 3) time for Dr. Ledbetter  

OLD BUSINESS

Report from the ad hoc committee on the University Web Site 

Mike. Lewis, chair of the committee, had invited Steve Tyson to attend this meeting to answer questions that might arise. Mr Tyson was unable to attend. Professor Lewis reported that President Carter acknowledged that there is a lack of priority regarding the web, but doesn’t want to change the way it is administered. The president told Professor Lewis that it is up to the faculty to develop what is desired in a website. A parallel web site for individual and departmental use is being developed by the committee through computer services. There was much discussion. Mr.Tyson will provide intermediate links to the official WVSU website. A question was raised as to how the outside contractor was obtained that administers the website. M Lewis received no answer from the president on this one. VPAA Byers has specified an employee – whose priority will be the website
It was pointed out that the website is woefully inadequate for the avowed mission of the university which is academics. The pages are static, outdated. and severely limiting the university in terms of recruitment and retention. 
Status of the resolution calling for COLA for all faculty

J. Levine reviewed the resolutions sent to Pres Carter from the general faculty and faculty senate regarding cost of living adjustments for the faculty. President Carter referred them to the Budget Advisory committee which appointed a subcommittee which was supposed to report back to the Budget Advisory Committee regarding the resolutions. It was pointed out that our resolutions would have to go through the Board Of Governors and the Higher Education Policy Commission before we could implement them at the local unversity level.

Tim Ruhnke noted that the raise approved by the legislature for faculty was not accompanied by a financial allotment to cover the raise. Therefore the institutions must find the money to implement the raise. He said this is another unfunded mandate from the legislature. 

C. Smith announced that he had served on subcommittee which was to have studied the COLA resolutions. Millie Booker was appointed to be convener of the committee. Dr. Smith said that meetings of the Budget Advisory Committee are not well attended by anyone other than the faculty representatives. He also questioned why the Budget Advisory Committee is headed by the chief financial officer of the institution. 

Other items 

 Comments from Mr Stuart, Chair of WVSCTC faculty senate

Mr. Stuart thanked J. Levine for the opportunity to hold the joint election of the BOG representative. He announced the results of the election. and congratulated C Smith. He challenged Dr Smith that he must represent the entire faculty – both the university and the community and technical college. He said that if the two faculties unite as one, we should be able to affect much needed change at West Virginia State.

NEW BUSINESS

Election of ACF representative

John Richards was nominated and elected by acclamation

Election for two at-large positions on program review committee

Drs. Barbara Ladner and  Brenda Wamsley were nominated and elected by acclamation. Carolyn Sturgeon – ineligible to serve b/c she’s a faculty senator.

T. Guetzloff announced that he needs to know new chairs of committees for fall by Friday. He also asked for a volunteer to convene  the library committee to elect a chair. He requested feedback /corrections on standing committees.

Discussion of student evaluations   

C.Smith moved and B. Ladner seconded that the  faculty pass  the following resolution:  Due to  major errors  in the tallying and analysis of student evaluations, those evaluations for the current academic year,  2006-07, should not be used in any way for considerations of promotion, tenure, retention, or merit.         The motion carried.   J. .Levine will communicate the information to Drs.  Carter and Byers.

There was much discussion regarding the consistent unreliability of the student evaluation scores. J. Levine suggested that there is sufficient evidence that our system of student evaluations does not work effectively.  we have enough evidence on the table that the system doesn’t work well. There are problems with the procedural process, the instrument itself, and the way it is administered. B. Ladner moved and T. Ruhnke seconded that: For the short term, a subcommittee be formed to explore conducting student evaluations electronically;  and for the   long term, the committee will explore other ways of getting the necessary student input.. The motion carried   J. Levine asked for volunteers to serve on this committee. The following people volunteered:  B. Ladner, R. Harris, S. Naga, C. Sturgeon, S. Molnar, D. Wells, and J. Richards.  It was suggested that D. Grider be invited to join the committee. Dr. Ladner will act as convener. The committee will present a preliminary status report at the general faculty meeting in August, 2007.

Time for Dr. Charles Ledbetter  

As he retires, Dr. Ledbetter challenged us to never forget that the faculty is the heart of the institution. C. Smith moved that we formally express our appreciation to Charles Ledbetter for his work at West Virginia State University. He has been a wonderful leader as an administrator and as an academic.  We are deeply appreciative of  his being a friend and a colleague and a critic of the faculty. There were many seconds. The monition passed unanimously. 

ADJOURNMENT

It was moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned. The motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 10:50 am.

Respectfully Submitted,

Susan Marrash-Minnerly. MFA

Secretary

Faculty Senate
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